
Notice of URL Change of the CARS system application 

The CARS system URL has been updated to https://cars.mo.gov.  

We recommend that you access the CARS system through the Carpool Information site 
(https://oa.mo.gov/general-services/state-fleet-management/carpool-information).  

It is best to create a bookmark for the Carpool site or add it to your favorites instead of creating 
a bookmark for the CARS system application itself.  

If you prefer the direct bookmark to the CARS system application, please delete any old 
bookmarks or favorites and create a new one.   

During your initial login, you will see a Windows Security popup prompting you to provide your 
domain name\user id and password to access the CARS system.  

 

This Windows Security message might pop up regularly until you add the CARS system URL to 
your trusted intranet sites.  

To do this, follow these steps: 

In Internet Explorer, click Tools, click Internet Options, and then click the Security tab. 

In the Select a Web content zone to specify its current security settings box, click Local intranet, 
and then click Sites. Click on the Advanced box.  

In the add this web site field, type (or copy then paste) the new CARS URL 
(https://cars.mo.gov), click add, then click close.  

Click OK two times to accept the changes and return to Internet Explorer. 

We apologize for any inconvenience.  Please contact us with any questions at 
OA.Carpool@oa.mo.gov  or 751-4534.   

Thank you, 

OA Carpool 
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